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JUNE HIGHLIGHTS:  

 

BINGO Returns - Wednesdays at 7pm. Doors open at 6:30. Public event  

Workday: Saturday, June 12 at 10am. Coffee and donuts served.  

Fatherôs Day Breakfast, Sunday, June 20,  9ð11:30 am Dadôs eat FREE! 

 

Our Mask requirement will remain in place until CA mandate is lifted.  
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Brothers & Co-Workers, 

  

Welcome to June! The lodge calendar is filling up with great events for the summer! Look for flyers 

in this bulletin. Please come out and support your lodge. Without your support our lodge wouldnôt 

be able to donate so generously to our community; charities, scholarships and more. We are also 

ready to start a new fund raising effort to repair/replace the lodge roof which is in bad shape. More 

on that later. 

Calaveras County still has not moved to Covid ñYellowò Tier , so meals are still needed when alco-

hol is served indoors. (Youôll notice that our June calendar is very light on meals, so if you can vol-

unteer please do.) If you do not purchase food, please take your drinks out into the backyard. 

Please be patient with us regarding masks and indoor services. We expect to be able to extend our 

days/hours of operations soon!  

Iôm sure youôve all been to the grocery store lately and have noticed the steady increase in food 

prices. This is also true with our food and drink suppliers. While we try to keep everything as inex-

pensive as possible for our members, you are likely to see some increases in our pricing. We apol-

ogize, but itôs just the current reality. 

Our lodge meetings are held the 1st and 3rd Tuesday of each month at 7 p.m. We are now ñThe 

Moose,ò so both the men and women are invited and encouraged to attend these meetings. Please 

come out to see how lodge business is handled. This is the place and time to raise questions and 

suggestions for our lodge. 

Iôd like to thank the volunteers from the May 8 workday; Scott McKinney, Mike Silva, Ray Sutliff, 

Willie and Kathy Ganley.  It was a light turnout, so hopefully we will see a few more volunteers next 

time. Our next WORKDAY is scheduled for Saturday, June 12, at 10 a.m. Coffee and donuts will 

be served. Hope to see you there! 

BULL MOOSE OF THE MONTH: Bull Moose of the Month is Bob Russell. If youôve noticed the new 

(to us) sound system in the dining room, Bob is responsible for arranging the  

donation from Sequoia Woods Country Club to the Moose Lodge. The next time you see Bob at 

SWCC, please thank him for making this happen!    

 

Fraternally Yours, 

Damon Bortz 
Governor  
209-890-3813 

GOVERNORõS  

MESSAGE 

MEMBERSHIP STATUS 

Ebbetts Pass Moose Lodge #1123 

 
As of: 5/27/2021 
Active Members last month  894  
Expired Members last month 167 
Dropped Members    135 
Goal for 04/30/2022  895 
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Brothers and Co-workers, 

 

The first month of The Moose is behind us and things appear to be going pretty smooth. I have all 

members that have an email on file with Moose International into our new email distribution list. If you 

are not receiving the lodge monthly bulletin and weekly updates, please call me or email 

loom1123@gmail.com.  

We are expecting to remove all COVID-19 operational restrictions by June 15 with the California 

changes announced. Full service at the Bar, no more required meals, no masks and no more social 

distancing. However, our lodge days/hours of operation will still depend on having enough bartenders 

willing to take a shift. If you are interested in bartending, contact Mary Ann Fabian. 

Official correspondence and notices from Moose International are now posted on the lobby bulletin 

board (upper left corner). We have a new Moose membership application form now available in the 

same application box. This new form is used for all membership types; The Moose, Moose Legion 

and Women of the Moose. The Moose application fees of $20.00 have been waived by Moose  

International through July 2021. Remember, you must be a member in good standing of The Moose 

before you can apply for membership in the Moose Legion or the Women of the Moose.  

Reminder: the front and back entrance doors will remain locked during normal business hours. You 

will need to use your membership card for access via the Magnetic Card Swipe terminal. Swipe your 

card and the door will unlock, just pull the door open. If you have trouble, ring the door bell and the 

bartender will remotely unlock the door for you. Please go directly to the bartender to discuss the  

reason your card did not unlock the door. 

 

Get Involved! Fraternally, 

Bill Kislingbury, Administrator 

loom1123@gmail.com 
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